
















 

 

 

The FGB Chair, CEO, and Group Director of Governance have been given delegated authority by FGB to review confidential 
minutes on an annual basis. The following minute was released for publication following the review panel meeting held on 
14.10.24. 

 

Business Meeting of 14.03.24 Confidential Part A, Item 9 

 

 ITEM COMMENTS ACTION 
9 Implementation 

of the national 
minimum 
wage- April 
2024 

The CEO presented a paper on the implementation of the national minimum wage. 
 
Following additional funding, it has been suggested that the 2023/24 Pay Award be 
brought forward for the lowest paid staff this year for the Group to commit to paying 
the Real Living Foundation Wage. This will positively impact staff on salary points 13 
(£11.16 an hour) to 17 (£12.49 an hour) on the EKC Group Scale. 
 
While the National Minimum Wage increase could have been applied to the lowest 
paid staff (points 13 and 14), the Group are dedicated to the progression of staff, and 
want to ensure that there are differentials between grades. 
 
Governors questioned whether moving to the Real Living Foundation Wage would be 
affordable for the Group. It was suggested that this would be achievable and would 
have a positive impact on staff during the cost-of-living crisis. 
 
The CEO brought to the governors’ attention the reversal of the Harpur Trust vs Brazel 
agreement, and informed members that the Group are working on a procedure 
which will allow staff the option to increase working days to overcome a reduction on 
holiday pay. 
 

 



 

  RECOMMEND: Implementation of the national minimum wage - April 
  2024 to Full Governing Body for approval 
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